 PEAK PARK PARISHES FORUM	 

Management Committee meeting 12 October 2020, held online at 2pm

Present: 
M Beer (Chair) 										
S Beckett						
T Bellamy
J Collins					
P Cooper 					 
P Downing					
L Granger
P Leppard (Secretary)

Apologies received from S Bennett.

The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting.

20/44 	Minutes of meeting, 21 September 2020 
These were approved as a correct record. 

20/45 	Matters arising from 21 September minutes, not elsewhere on the agenda
Nil

20/46  Consultation on Government’s proposed new planning framework
	M Beer confirmed he had submitted this committee’s views on Government’s
“Changing of the planning system“ consultation. The committee now discussed
the associated “Planning for the future” consultation, several aspects of which
were felt to be unsatisfactory, especially the lack of clarity about planning in
national parks. M Beer agreed to circulate a draft submission, for sign-off.

20/47 	‘Thriving & sustainable communities’ workstream
The committee (a) endorsed PDNPA’s latest version of the proposals, and (b) urged that PDNPA now finalise this workstream as soon as possible.

20/48	PDNPA Climate Change Vulnerability Assessment 
This recent-published document was welcomed for its thoroughness. The
committee however doubted that PDNPA has sufficient resources to take
forward all the necessary actions. A 2-way dialogue with Parishes over policies
for implementation will be urged.
T Bellamy will provide details of the work which has been developed in his
Parish, which the Secretary will circulate to the committee.
	
20/49	Rural Transport Pilot project in the Peak Park
	The committee agreed that the Parish representation to this Government-
sponsored proposed project, if it goes ahead, will be P Tapping (Parish member
of PDNPA) and J Collins (from this committee), with P Cooper as alternate if
required.

20/50	Response to the Glover “Landscapes Review” report
There was a discussion, from which M Beer will represent this committee’s views to PDNPA’s Management Plan Advisory Group on 14 October. He agreed to circulate to this committee his draft presentation prior to that.

20/51	Parishes Day, 3 October
As a first attempt at holding this online, this was felt to have gone well; feedback and thanks will be sent to the organisers at PDNPA.
Sarah Wilks at PDNPA will be asked to produce a briefing note for Parishes on how new Events-planning arrangements are intended to garner Parish views. 

20/52	Secretary’s report
The Secretary had circulated this, and it was noted.

20/53	Finance
The Forum’s current financial position was noted. 
There were no payments to be authorised.

20/54	Next meeting
	This will be on Monday 14 December at 2pm, probably online.

The meeting closed at 3.30pm.


Peter Leppard
Secretary
